Minutes of the Annual Meeting of Fremington Parish, Held on Monday 4th March 2019 at 7.00pm at Fremington Parish Hall, Higher Road, Fremington

Present:

Councillor Mrs S Kingdom (Chairman) 14 local electors, Mrs Victoria Woodhouse, Parish Clerk, Mrs Eileen Badcock, Services Officer and Mrs Elizabeth Steer, Deputy Services Officer

- Welcome by the Chairman of Fremington Parish Council The Chairman, Mrs Kingdom, welcomed everyone to the meeting.
- To confirm the minutes of the Annual Parish Meeting held on 5th March 2018
 The minutes of the Annual Parish Meeting held on 5th March 2018 were circulated. It was **resolved** to confirm the minutes and they were duly signed by the Chairman.

3 To receive the following reports:

- Fremington Parish Council, Cllr Mrs Sue Kingdom, Chairman the report was received at the meeting and is attached as Appendix A.
- Fremington & District Community Group, Mr Frank Biederman, Chairman Mr Frank Biederman reported that it had been another successful year for the group. The Party at the Manor had had a year off but would return in 2019, the group was pleased to be able to complete the stage and gate on the Village Green as part of the Enhancement Project. The Community Group had held several community clean up days and had undertaken bulb planting on the Village Green, they had also supported the creation of a new running group which now has around 200 members.
- Fremington Parish Hall Management Committee, Mr Samuel Adams the report was received at the meeting and is attached as Appendix B
- Tomlin Hall Management Committee the report was received at the meeting and is attached as Appendix C.

4 To discuss matters raised by parishioners

A parishioner asked if the Parish Council had been consulted as a neighbouring parish on the planning application that had been submitted for residential development on the site owned by Devon County Council next to Sainsburys. It was noted that the Parish Council had not been consulted and would pursue with the Planning Authority.

A parishioner raised concerns that the Parish Council had not been consulted as a neighbouring parish on the second Costa Coffee application which was proposed for the site where St Johns had proposed to relocate to in Roundswell.

5 Close

There being no further business Cllr Mrs Kingdom thanked everyone for attending and closed the meeting at 7.05pm.

Signed Chycoxmack Dated 213/2020.